HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on Tuesday 5 September 2017 at 7:15pm in the Council meeting room, Bridgegate, Howden.

Present:
Councillors R Hart (Chair), A Martinson, A Morris, H Pears, H Roberts, E Ward, A Wilson.
Apologies:
Councillor R Blee, R Drury, D Patrick.
Clerk:

Allie Milner.
Min 507
Declaration of interest
507.1
No interests were declared.
507.2
No dispensations were requested/granted.
Min 508
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting of 1 August 2017 were approved as a true record. 
Min 509
Planning applications

509.1
17/02535/TPO: TPO HOWDEN NO.7 - 1997 (REF:486) T47: Silver Birch; fell due to proximity to property as out grown location at Martins, Knedlington Road, Howden DN14 7ER - The Town Council requested that if permission was granted, a suitable replacement tree be planted in a better location.
509.2    17/02467/PLF:  Erection of single storey extension to rear at Willow Garth, Station Road, Howden DN14 7LG - The Town Council made no observations.
509.3
17/02432/PLF: Change of use of land from retail (A4) to car wash (Suis Generis) at Land South Of Ferryboat Inn, Boothferry Road, Howden DN14 7ED - The Town Council objected for the following reasons - 
1. Inappropriate activity in the location - 
vehicles accessing the carwash would have to cross over a busy pub car park and also cross access to the attached children's play area, 
the entrance to the site is off a very busy and confusing roundabout with inadequate space on the road for queueing cars at busy times (due to the proximity of the roundabout, traffic island and Boothferry Bridge).
2. The footpath across the front of the site is also a cycle path as is the traffic island and this poses an added safety concern.
3. There is no mention of any signage in the application and any extra signage on the roundabout would cause confusion. One of the entrances is directly off the roundabout and the other entrance is opposite the traffic island.
4. We have concerns about the waste water being discharged into a septic tank only. 

509.4
17/02579/PLB:  Internal and external alterations to existing dwelling including installation of 7 roof lights, replacement windows, and new render to rear walls at 55 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7ST - The Town Council made no observations.  

509.5
17/02578/PLF:  Erection of single storey extension to rear following demolition of outbuilding and wall at 55 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7ST - The Town Council made no observations. 

509.6
17/02209/PLF:  Erection of 3 dwellings and associated landscaping at Land West Of 96 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7SZ - The Town Council objected and fully supports the comments made by Chris Dalton, the Conservation Officer and ERYC Highways.
The Town Council would remind the Planning Officers that the culverted Derwent Drain runs directly under the proposed developments.
The access to the proposed development is across an ERYC footpath (ransom strip) and also land owned by the Ashes Playing Field Trust which is leased to ERYC.
The Council also draws attention to the present trees which, from experience grow bigger and will, long term, interfere with the properties - hence will be in future requested to be removed.
The proposed development would be detrimental to the outlook for neighbouring properties and setting of the Manor House. 
Min 510
Notices of decision from ERYC 

510.1 
17/01621/PLF: Installation of 2 10m high floodlight columns and replacement of existing building mounted floodlights with additions at TNT (UK) Limited, Unit 2, Ozone Way, Howden DN14 7SE – Granted. 

510.2
17/01396/PLF: Continued use of one half of double integral garage as living accommodation at 3 Blakeys Crossing, Howden DN14 7GE - Granted.

510.3
17/01582/PLF: Erection of two storey extension to side and single storey extension to

rear  at The Maples 6, Sycamore Close, Howden DN14 7BX – Granted

510.4
17/01944/PLF: Erection of two storey extension and construction of pitched roof to rear,

demolition of single storey extension to front and associated internal and 
external alterations at 26 Hailgate, Howden DN14 7SL – Granted.

510.5
17/00299/PLF: Erection of 4 detached dwellings with garages and access drive and

construction of public footpaths and car park for the Howden Marsh at Land And Trees West Of 29 Blakeys Crossing, Howden – Refused.

510.6
17/02041/PAD: Display of 3 non-illuminated, free-standing, pole-mounted signs at Howden Spur Roundabout, Howden – Granted.

510.7
17/02040/PAD: Display of 4 non-illuminated, free-standing, pole-mounted signs at Hull Road Roundabout, Howden– Granted.

Min 511
Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Roberts, Cllr Drury and Cllr Hart, along with the Clerk had met with ERYC Planning, Inward Investment and other officers after meeting with landowners who would be affected by an alternative relief road between Thorpe Road and Station Road.
ERYC Planning have advised that the Neighbourhood Plan would be better if it was quite specific to this area, rather than planning for the whole of the area of the Town, thus making it quicker to produce, get accepted and ultimately implemented.

Min 512
CPZ

Paula Danby ERYC had provided an update stating that she anticipated works to commence in September once the Traffic Orders had been signed off.  There had been a delay as a large number of objections had been received and all had to be addressed.
Min 513
Correspondence

The following correspondence was noted:-
513.1 
From ERYC – Stephen Hunt in response to questions asked at joint meeting – 

“1) Content of S106's 
ERYC cannot confirm the content of the S106's at this stage as they will not be fully drafted until a recommendation is made, and will be subject to approval by Committee. However, as we discussed I can confirm that we will be asking the developers to make the same contributions 'pro rata' as what were agreed for the previous hybrid application by George Wright and which were carried forward to the approved Hoveden detailed application.” 

2) Access points on Selby Road 
“Highway officers are happy with two access points on Selby Road which will enable the development proposed in the current detailed application by Bellway to come forward in advance of the Hicks application which is in outline only and is likely to take longer to come forward. The Traffic Assessments for both applications are still under consideration. We are also waiting for confirmation from Highways as to whether right turn lanes will be required, and if there will be any limits imposed on the amount of development which can use the secondary access by Bellway until the main access on the Hicks land comes forward.” 

3) Traffic Assessment 
“As anticipated, I can confirm that the Traffic Assessments do factor in the development of the whole allocation and not just the application site(s).” 

4) Ensuring connectivity between the sites 
“Conditions will be applied to any planning consent to ensure the link roads are built to the boundary edges, and that the links are created prior to a certain number of dwellings being constructed (numbers are yet to be established but we did imposed such conditions on the  previous Hoveden application). Highways have confirmed they will not adopt any roads which include any ransom strips in between.  All three sites will be subject to the same criteria for the roads - widths etc.” 

Min 514
Date of next meeting

3 October 2017.
The meeting closed at 8:45pm.
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